
 

            Governing Board Meeting of January 10, 2024 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a 
regular meeting on Wednesday, January 10, 2024, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed by 
closed session, and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights are listed below. 
 
Special Reports 
Listed below is information on a variety of special reports.   
 

• Chairperson Elaine Schroth summarized the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee 
annual report; 

• MGI Advocacy President Mark MacDonald shared legislative update information 
and received input from the Governing Board on matters of interest; 

• Dr. Sally Montemayor Lenz highlighted portions of the Contra Costa Community 
College District Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, Belonging:  Planning Framework and 
Resource Guide; and 

• Director of International Education Dr. Steven Hales gave an update on 
international education, which included enrollment, recruitment, and global 
partnership information. 

 
Purchasing Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved several agreements, including:  
 

• a new agreement at Diablo Valley College (DVC) to support the Learning Aligned 
Employment Program, enabling students to gain valuable workplace skills; and 

• a new agreement at Los Medanos College (LMC) to provide foster and kinship 
care education curriculum and child development classes for foster parents. 
 

New Associate in Art for Transfer and New Certificate of Accomplishment 
The Governing Board approved a new degree for transfer and a new certificate in 
LGBTQ Studies at DVC. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

•  
 

Rebecca Barrett, President (Ward 3) • Andy Li, Vice President (Ward 4) • Dr. Judy E. Walters, Secretary 
(Ward 2) • John E. Márquez (Ward 1) • Fernando Sandoval (Ward 5) • Ivan Hernandez (Student 
Trustee) 

 
 



Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of LMC student Gabriel Stewart and retired LMC 
President Chet Case. 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2024, AT 6:00 P.M. 
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